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Forest clearance of NH-709AD Pkg-l (Panipat to Shamli) was granted by Forest department on
30.01.2020 (Stage-l) & 18.02.2021 (Stage-Il) after submission of proposal by NHAI on 30.11.2018 i.e., Stage-I
approval received after 14 months. The proposed alignment of this project was submitted to DFO office and
after thorough checking of all the forest lands, this proposal was forwarded by DFO and approved by their
Competent Authority.

However, during the execution of this project, forest department stated asking to take additional
forest permission for this project as 0.111 Ha land near Eastern Yamuna Canal was not diverted. It seems that
this portion was left out intentionally by Forest Department as the alignment of this project was submitted
with the original proposal and was also checked by forest officials. Also, earlier forest department and irrigation

department were not clear of the status of this land.

In this regard, it is pertinent to inform about the para 3(c) and 3(d) of gazette notification no. GSR
185(E) dated 14.03.2014 :-

“(c) The Divisional Forest Officer shall examine the factual details and feasibility of the proposal, certify
the maps, carry out site inspection and enumeration of the trees and forward his findings in the Format
specified in this regard to the Conservator of Forests.

(d) The Divisional Forest Officer shall process and forward the application along with his findings on the
proposal involving forest land upto forty hectares, above forty hectares and upto one hundred hectares
to the Conservator of Forests within a period of thirty days, forty five days and sixty days respectively.”

As per the above gazette, the action on proposal on submission of user agency is to be taken within
110 days (< 4 months).

It is not clear from the above that how this portion was left out by the forest department from the
original proposal when alignment of NHAI is same from the beginning (i.e., there is no change in alignment)

and thoroughly checked by forest officials.

This office again submitted the proposal for approval of additional forest land on 30.09.2021 but even
after lapse of 11 months (approx.), forest approval of this portion is not granted. This issue was also discussed
with local administration and it was directed to the then DFO and the executing agency (EPC Contractor of
NHAI) to continue with the work as it involves bypass for Shamli district. As Shamli district faces huge traffic
congestion and regular accidents due to entry of commercial vehicles from Haryana/UP, it was directed to EPC
Contractor to complete Shamli bypass on priority so that the issue of traffic congestion/accidents/city
pollution, etc. may be reduced drastically. Accordingly. NHAI processed the above proposal and as instructed
by administration to EPC Contractor the work was continued by EPC Contractor.
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However, your referred letter was forwarded to Contractor of this project to deposit the amount of

penalty NPV in your office account. A0
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Copy to:

Ms GR Infraprojects, Shamli with the direction to deposit the penalty NPV in concerned forest account
immediately under intimation te this office.
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